[image: image1.png]Connecticut



                                          



   



Social Equity Council
________________________


STATE OF CONNECTICUT | SPECIAL FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING (DRAFT)

September 16, 2022, Meeting 10:30 A.M.
Virtual Meeting via Zoom
Chairperson Christine Shaw, called the meeting to order.
Roll call was taken by Director Ginne-Rae Clay. 
Committee Members Present:

Kyle Abercrombie (Designee for Commissioner Lehman)

Marc Pelka (Designee for Secretary of the Office of Policy and Management Jeffrey Beckham)

Christine Shaw (Designee for State Treasurer Shawn Wooden)

Edwin Shirley

Committee Member Absent:

Kevin Walton

Guest: Council Chair Andrea Comer

SEC Staff:  Ginne-Rae Clay, Executive Director, Jennifer Stevens, Associate Account and Crystal Morris-Crenshaw, Administrative Assistant

Chairwoman Christine Shaw asked for a motion to approve the minutes.

Motion – by Edwin Shirley

Second – by Kyle Abercrombie

Chairwoman Shaw recommended a change to the last paragraph on the first page. She asked that the direct quote be removed.

In Favor – All

Opposed – None

Abstention – None

Motion passed

Chairwoman Shaw stated that her August report to the Social Equity Council in September was inaccurate in that she learned general funds dollars from FY22 did not roll over into FY23, she confirmed that General Fund dollars allocated for 2022 did not roll over for FY23 but she could not report what funds were available because she did not have access to that information. Discussion ensued. 
Referencing the SEC FY22 Budget Template, she confirmed $4.1M was budgeted for FY22 and those were General Fund dollars. Of that, $434,000 was spent by June 30, 2022, leaving the unspent funds and the amount of funds that lapsed to the General Fund at $3.6M. Discussion ensued. 
Council Member Shirley questioned revenue and where the license fees derived from?  Discussion ensued. 
Councilwoman Shaw asked Director Clay if she could confirm if the bond allocation was reflected in the licensing fees.  Councilwoman Shaw asked if the bond allocation was included in the $10.8M reflected under FY 22 Actual.  A detailed discussion on revenues and expenses ensued.
Chairwoman Shaw stated it was her belief that the FY 23 budget has not been formally revised.

Council Member Pelka stated that SEC Staff shared a proposed revised Fiscal 2023 budget with OPM budget staff and it’s being processed there. He said he did not know how the Committee wanted to provide guidance about that process, but it should be built into the Committee’s planning.

Chairwoman Shaw stated she was not aware of that and requested that before the staff of the SEC conveys recommended adjustments to the current budget there should be some involvement from the Chairs if not the Finance Committee. She wanted to make sure whatever is being formally requested of the administration on behalf of the Social Equity Council reflects the input of the members of the Social Equity Council.  Discussion ensued.
Chairwoman Shaw stated she was not prepared to recommend a vote for the Fiscal Year 2023 budget due to unanswered questions and felt more information was needed. She said the set of revised numbers should have the endorsement of the Finance Committee before they are finalized.  Discussion ensued.
Chairwoman Shaw reported that the recommended budget for the next biennium was prepared in part by the staff of the SEC and was based in part on the feedback solicited from the committee chairs on the expectations of how the work of the Social Equity Council could be supported, and what resources are necessary.  Discussion ensued.

Chairwoman Shaw said the community reinvestment objectives of this legislation are intended to have measurable improvement on communities that have been adversely impacted by the criminalization of marijuana and other drugs. She asked if a committee meeting of Workforce Development was anticipated before the 26th and suggested that a focused discussion on those 2 committees would be appropriate with a working meeting devoted to discussing these assumptions.  Discussion ensued.
Chairwoman Shaw asked if they could have a meeting before the formal recommendation is submitted to OPM on October 1 if not before the next Council meeting.  Discussion ensued.
Chairwoman Shaw asked Council Member Pelka if there was any flexibility in the October 1 deadline for submitting budget requests to OPM.
Council Member Pelka said that in the past, October 1 has been a deadline for submission of the budgets and that typically launches deeper review. He said the goal should be to submit the budget as ready on October 1 recognizing there would be opportunity for further discussion. That way, the deadline is met, and ongoing work occurs.  Discussion ensued.
Designee Kyle Abercrombie suggested it would be helpful to look at FY22 actuals, FY23 recommendations, and then FY24 and FY25 budget recommendations all in one picture and stated this would be helpful to understand why changes were made. He said with FY23, a focus needs to be made on the changes between the budgeted amount and what the SEC Staff is recommending.  Discussion ensued.
Chairwoman Shaw stated they will convey to the Council at the next meeting that the budget for FY24-FY25 has been reviewed by the Finance Committee and areas related to expenditures for workforce development and community reinvestment have been identified and deserve a deeper dive with collaborative work between Finance and the Workforce Development Committee and any member of the Council who wants to listen in. She said they will formally recommend that the Council consider endorsing this as the recommendation for the budget request on behalf of the Council subject to additional work.
Council Member Shirley agreed.

Chairwoman Shaw said regarding the FY23 budget, they do not have a recommendation to the full Council although in her report to them she will say they are reviewing with Staff their expectations for what resources are necessary. She said at the next Council meeting, reference will be made to the ongoing work around the FY23 budget revisions. Discussion ensued.
Chairwoman Shaw spoke on the topic of quarterly scheduled meetings with the next meeting in October. She stated she has informally requested the SEC Staff provide updated financials on at least a monthly basis. She suggested keeping the quarterly meeting schedule with the addition of meeting on an as-needed basis more frequently based on monthly distribution of financials via email.

Council Member Shirley agreed with meeting as needed.

Chairwoman Shaw stated that working with Director Clay, they would flag any issues that require committee input and discussion. Discussion ensued.
Chairwoman Shaw replied that part of the caveat in passing this along to the full Council on September 26 and agreed with hammering out the 2-line items sooner rather than later. She asked Designee Kyle Abercrombie if he agreed with the qualifier around the budget.  Designee Kyle Abercrombie agreed. Discussion ensued. 

Council Member Shirley asked if it were possible to have a meeting prior to the September 26th Council meeting to review items that required further discussion. Discussion ensued.
Chairwoman Shaw suggested a meeting on Thursday, September 22 in the afternoon. Council Member Pelka, Council Member Shirley, Chairwoman Shaw, and Designee Kyle Abercrombie all said they were available.  Discussion ensued.
Council Member Pelka indicated he would abstain from voting on the budget when it was presented to the council for a vote. He stated he did not want to create any impression by virtue of the vote that he was providing early OPM endorsement. 
Chairwoman Shaw said she would probably do the same. She asked Ginne-Rae Clay if she would take care of the notice requirements for the Special Meeting of the Finance Committee on the 22nd.
Meeting Adjourned at 12:15pm
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